4-24-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # J.1 Public Comment

Wr!tten c.or Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address SRR Oppose e Date
Voicemail
16 2 1 19
Written Alison Hansen alistokes37@gmail.com 1 April 23,2024 at 4:16 PM
Written Cassie Haines cassie.haines@alchemy.us 650-922-8609 1 April 23, 2024 at 4:17 PM
Written Ryan Warren RyanmWarren@live.com 1 April 23, 2024 at 4:39 PM
Written Joe and Kim Hunter joekim8830@gmail.com 1 April 23, 2024 at 4:45 PM
Written Edelweise Sapico forgiven81686@yahoo.com 1 April 23, 2024 at 5:43 PM
Written Jon Sapico jsapico@hotmail.com 1 April 23, 2024 at 5:43 PM
Written Renee Gates reneegates19@gmail.com 1 April 23,2024 at 6:10 PM
Written Heidi Healy hrh31923@gmail.com 650-515-6768 11300 Parma Ct, Reno, NV 89521 1 April 23, 2024 at 7:58 PM
Written Lawrence S. Havlick Ishavlick@yahoo.com 775-287-3008 1 April 23, 2024 at 8:57 PM
Written Amie Ruckman amieruckman@gmail.com 415-686-4278 1 April 23, 2024 at 9:47 PM
Written  |Gerald and Stephanie Decker jerrystephdecker@gmail.com 1 April 24,2024 at 6:07 AM
Voicemail |Philip Clink 775-848-0660 10130 Burleigh Ct, Reno, NV 89521 1 April 24, 2024 at 2:26 AM
Written  |Jeff Sutich sutichj@gmail.com 1 April 24, 2024 at 6:08 AM
Written Tim Sanders timothyjsanders@gmail.com 1 April 24, 2024 at 8:01 AM
Written Mark Leon Ward 3 leon-mark@att.net 1 April 24, 2024 at 8:33 AM
Written Mike Glock Ward 2 lowrybuc@charter.net 775-221-1545 10035 Barrel Racer Dr 1 April 24, 2024 at 8:44 AM
Written Kathy Parker ktpreno@gmail.com 1 April 24, 2024 at 9:17 AM
Written Natalie Amys natalieamys@gmail.com 1 April 24, 2024 at 9:44 AM
Written Dennis Bradley d.m.bradley@att.net 1 April 24, 2024 at 10:44 AM
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4/24/24, 7:07 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Alison Hansen <alistokes37@gmail.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 4:16 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese
<reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;MartinezM@reno.gov
<MartinezM@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Reno Clty Council Members:

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that city
staff has approved of the project with the appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood
concerns. | strongly encourage you to uphold the City staff's recommendations and approve the
proposed Life Church Primary School.

Thank you so much for your time and consideration.

Alison Hansen

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/24/24, 7:30 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Amie Ruckman <amieruckman@gmail.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 9:47 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert
<EbertM@reno.gov>;MartinezM@reno.gov <MartinezM@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus
<BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

I am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. I understand that City
staff has approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. I
strongly encourage you to uphold City staff’s recommendations on and approve the proposed Life
Church Primary School.

Thank you!

Best Regards,

e DEyororsara SN, RN

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/24/24, 7:11 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Cassie Haines <Cassie.Haines@alchemy.us>
Tue 4/23/2024 4:17 PM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese

<reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert
<EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;MartinezM@reno.gov <MartinezM@reno.gov>

Hello, Reno City Council Members-

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. My family and | just
moved back to Reno after nearly a decade away. We now have a 6-year-old son and were disappointed
to find that Reno has very few Christian school options. When we found Life Church, and learned of their
Kindergarten program and plans to expand, we felt our prayers had been answered.

Our son is currently enrolled in Life Christian Academy (LCA), and we desperately want him to remain

there through gth grade. This is the only Christian school option within a 20-minute radius of our home,
and we would hate to uproot our son school should the City Council not approve the Life Church Primary
School.

Life Church has been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community, and the proposed school
will provide additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand
that City staff has approved the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood
concerns. | strongly encourage you to uphold City staff’'s recommendation and approve the proposed
Life Church Primary School.

Kindly,

Cassie Haines

Cassie Haines

Manager, Talent Acquisition & Enablement
cassie.haines@alchemy.us - www.alchemy.us
(650).922-8609
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The contents of this email and any files transmitted with it may contain privileged and confidential
information from Alchemy. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any
disclosure, copying, distribution or use of, or the taking of any action in reliance upon the information
contained in this email, or any of the attached files, is strictly prohibited and that this email and any
attached contents must be promptly deleted. If you have received this email in error, please notify the
sender immediately.
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4/24/24, 7:19 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Evai Gerodias <forgiven81686@yahoo.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 5:43 PM

Reno City Council Members,

Life Church has been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community. The church’s desire to open
the primary school will provide additional community resources and it will benefit the families in
Southeast Reno.

| am reaching out to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. | strongly
encourage you to please uphold city staff's recommendation and approve the proposed Life Church
Primary School.

Thank you for your kind consideration.

Sincerely;
Edelweise Sapico
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4/24/24, 7:37 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

URGENT Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Jerry & Steph Decker <jerrystephdecker@gmail.com>
Wed 4/24/2024 6:07 AM

To:MartinezM@reno.gov <MartinezM@reno.gov>;ShieveH@reno.gov <ShieveH@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus
<BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC
<PublicComment@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

We are writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City
staff has approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. |
strongly encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendation and approve the proposed Life Church
Primary School.

Regards,

Gerald and Stephanie Decker
Residents in South Reno/Damonte Ranch
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4/24/24, 7:26 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Life Church Primary School Support

Heidi Healy <hrh31923@gmail.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 7:58 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City
staff has approved the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. |
strongly encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendations and approve the proposed Life
Church Primary School.

Regards,
Heidi Healy
11300 Parma Ct

Reno, NV. 89521
650-515-6768
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4/24/24, 8:05 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012

sutichj@gmail.com <sutichj@gmail.com>
Wed 4/24/2024 6:08 AM

To:MartinezM@reno.gov <MartinezM@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve
<SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr
<DuerrN@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>

Dear Reno City Council Members:

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has been
a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide additional
community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City staff has
approved the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns.

| strongly encourage you to uphold the City staff's recommendation and approve the proposed Life
Church Primary School.

Best Regards,
Jeff Sutich

Sent from my iPhone
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4/24/24, 7:17 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Subject: Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Joe Hunter <joekim8830@gmail.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 4:45 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

We are writing to express our support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. We understand that
City staff has approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood
concerns. We strongly encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendations and approve the
proposed Life Church Primary School.

Regards,

Joe and Kim Hunter
10510 Crystal Bay Dr.
Reno, NV 89521
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4/24/24, 7:22 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Jon Sapico <jsapico@hotmail.com>

Tue 4/23/2024 5:53 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Cc:Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr
<DuerrN@reno.gov>;Martinezm@reno.gov <Martinezm@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

I am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has been
a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide additional
community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City staff has
approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. | strongly
encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendation and approve the proposed Life Church Primary
School.

Regards,
Jon Sapico
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4/24/24, 9:19 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Meeting - April 24, 2024 - Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-
00012)

Kathy Parker <ktpreno@gmail.com>
Wed 4/24/2024 9:17 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese
<reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <BrekhusJ@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;Mar?nezM@reno.gov <Mar?
nezM@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Hello,

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church Reno. Life Church
has been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch and Reno community and the proposed primary
school will provide additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. |
understand that the City staff have approved the project with appropriate conditions to address any
neighborhood concerns. | strongly encourage you to uphold the City staff's recommendation and
approve the proposed Life Church Primary School.

Thank you for your consideration.

Kathy Parker
Reno resident for 30 years
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4/24/24, 7:28 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Lawrence Havlick <Ishavlick@yahoo.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 8:57 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Reno City Council Members

I am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at
Life Church. Life Church has been a valuable member of the Damonte
Ranch community, and the proposed school will provide additional
community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. I
understand that City staff has approved of the project with appropriate
conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. I strongly encourage
you to uphold City staff’'s recommendation and approve the proposed
Life Church Primary School.

Thank you,

Lawrence S. Havlick
775-287-3008
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4/24/24, 8:40 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

FW: Feedback for City of Reno

Jennifer Pawliszyn <Pawliszyn)J@reno.gov>
Wed 4/24/2024 8:36 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:Tyler Shaw <ShawT@reno.gov>

Good morning,

We received this feedback on the website and believed that it was best suited for public comment.
Please see below.

Thank you!

E 3 Jennifer Pawliszyn
(She/Her/Hers)

Lead Citizen Service Representative

v 4 City Manager’s Office- Innovation & Experience
Pawliszyn)@reno.gov

1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89501

RENO Reno.Goy | Connect with us: O DO OO ®

From: City of Reno <reno@enotify.visioninternet.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2024 8:33 AM

To: Webmaster <Webmaster@reno.gov>

Subject: Feedback for City of Reno

You have received this feedback from Mark Leon < leon-mark@att.net > for the following page:

https://www.reno.gov/government/city-council/city-council-members/ward-2-naomi-duerr

Hello Naomi, | am reaching out to you in the hopes that you will be willing to help me with a
major problem in Reno. Roosters. | am in ward 3 and both reps | have had since 2017 have
refused to help me. Telling me it is a cultural norm of the immigrants in my neighborhood. Well
I'm Hispanic, and my grandmother raised chickens. We never had a rooster and they are not
required for egg production. If you move here from rural countryside, why would you expect to
live the rural lifestyle in the middle of a city? That is not reasonable. Asking all of us on the city
block to wake up to your rooster so you don't get homesick? City tells me its a county problem,
county tells me its a city problem. Animal control noise nuisance process means | am supposed
to make at least 3 complaints and keep a diary of when there is noise(for a rooster?). Then after
a year | get to take my neighbor to court and present my diary. All | am asking is can we amend
the chicken ordinance to specifically outlaw roosters in the city limits. This is common sense
that needs to be codified. It makes no sense to allow a farm animal and known noise problem in
the city. Especially in a three shift town. Please let me know how we can prohibit roosters
specifically. This actually would save money for gov't by reducing the time taken for 3
complaints and resulting mobilization of animal control and then court, to just one mobilization

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



4/24/24, 8:40 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

to remove a rooster. Please help me solve this issue. | would really like to get a good nights
sleep. Best Regards, Mark
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4/24/24, 8:49 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Mike Glock

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 4/24/2024 8:44 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Mike Glock
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
lowrybuc@charter.net
Phone Number:
775-221-1545
Address:

10035 Barrel Racer Dr.

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-04-24.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
[.1.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

The Life Church is more than a church. It's turned into a 7-day business. The church traffic on any
given Sunday overwhelms both Rio Wrangler and Yee Haw. The high school traffic overwhelms Rio
Wrangler at Yee Haw and Steamboat for two hours each day. It's nearly impossible to enter onto Rio
Wrangler from Yee Haw during those periods. Both of these intersections are at a point of failure
during the peak periods of these facilities. The City has allowed, and put faith, into reports generated
by the developer. | don't agree with the developer indicating that additional traffic from another
school at that location won't affect traffic. Traffic already comes to a complete stop on Rio Wrangler
and backs up at least a half mile. Congestion is expected during peak periods, but not to the point that
the residences cannot get into or out of their neighborhoods.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.
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4/24/24, 8:49 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No
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4/24/24, 9:50 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Natalie Amys <natalieamys@gmail.com>
Wed 4/24/2024 9:44 AM

To:MartinezM@reno.gov <MartinezM@reno.gov>;Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve
<SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr
<DuerrN@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City
staff have approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood
concerns.

| strongly encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendations and approve the proposed Life
Church Primary School.

Regards,

Natalie Amys
A South Reno Community Member
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4/24/24, 7:24 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Renee Gates <reneegates19@gmail.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 6:10 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese
<reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;MartinezM@reno.gov
<MartinezM@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Dear Reno City Council Members:

| am writing to express my strong support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church
has been a valuable member of Reno and the surrounding communities.

This is a highly desirable and much-needed option. It is arguably in one of the best locations on an
existing well-developed parkway with an existing adjacent school zone.

This proposed school will provide additional and alternative community resources and benefits to
families throughout Reno.

| understand that City staff has approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any
neighborhood concerns. | strongly encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendation and approve
the proposed Life Church Primary School.

Respectfully,

Renee Gates

Reno, Nevada 89521
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4/24/24, 7:15 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Ryan Warren <RyanmWarren@live.com>
Tue 4/23/2024 4:39 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese
<reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;MartinezM@reno.gov
<MartinezM@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

I am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has been
a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide additional
community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City staff has
approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. | strongly
encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendation and approve the proposed Life Church Primary
School.

Regards,

Ryan Warren
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4/24/24, 8:07 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Support for Life Church Primary School (MUP24-00012)

Tim Sanders <timothyjsanders@gmail.com>
Wed 4/24/2024 8:01 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Hillary Schieve <SchieveH@reno.gov>;Devon Reese
<reesed@reno.gov>;Jenny Brekhus <Brekhus)@reno.gov>;Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>;MartinezM@reno.gov
<MartinezM@reno.gov>;Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

| am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has
been a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community and the proposed school will provide
additional community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that City
staff has approved the project with appropriate conditons to address any neighborhood concerns. |
strongly encourage you to uphold City staff's recommendation and approve the proposed Life Church
Primary School.

Regards,
Tim Sanders

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/24/24, 8:00 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

5453::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917758480660)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Wed 4/24/2024 7:33 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

[I]J 1 attachments (598 KB)

VoiceMessage.wav;
Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917758480660
Click to Call 917758480660

Good evening. My name is Philip. Clink. I live at 1300 Burleigh Court Reno, Nevada. Hey 900-
5021. I'm speaking in opposition to the Life Church Primary School application as | believe that
the additional traffic it will generate on in the neighborhood and specifically in front of
Damonte Ranch High School will be a detriment to the safety and also the well being of the
neighborhood, I've been here 19 years. I've seen this neighborhood grow exponentially in that
time. And | don't think it's appropriate that we had another 400 students school that will only
enhance the amount of traffic and congestion and for safety and Life Enhancement, | believe
that the school should not be approved at this time. Thank you very much. And | appreciate
your consideration of my concerns in this matter.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/24/24, 10:53 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Life Church Primary School

icaDennis bradley <d.m.bradley@att.net>
Wed 4/24/2024 10:44 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Reno City Council Members:

I am writing to express my support for the proposed primary school at Life Church. Life Church has been
a valuable member of the Damonte Ranch community, and the proposed school will provide additional
community resources and benefits to the families of southeast Reno. | understand that the City staff has
approved of the project with appropriate conditions to address any neighborhood concerns. | strongly
encourage you to uphold the City staff’'s recommendation and approve the proposed Life Church
Primary School.

Regards
Dennis Bradley

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1
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